
 

 

 
 

Chairman Peter A. DeFazio          Ranking Member Sam Graves 

Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure  Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure  

U.S. House of Representatives           U.S. House of Representatives 

2164 Rayburn House Office Building        2164 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515          Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Provo Housing Project in surface transportation reauthorization 

legislation.  

 

The project sponsor for this project is Utah Regional Housing (URH)/Provo City Housing 

Authority (PCHA) and the project is located in the cities of Orem and Provo. 

 

The funding is designated for a project which is a continuation of a two-year old effort by URH 

and the Provo City Housing Authority to invest in permanent supportive housing infrastructure 

for chronically homeless individuals that is within walking distance of mass transit options. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following 

benefits: providing permanent supportive housing infrastructure for chronically homeless 

individuals that is within walking distance of mass transit options.   

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

John Curtis 

April 27, 2021 

 

 


